December 18, 1928

The Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 776, Ponce, Porte, Rico.

Dear Bishop Ferrando:

It is good to hear you had such a royal reception.
You can be sure that had we been there we would have joined in the waving of banners.

I note that with regard to the rectory you have decided that the best way to handle it is to have an architect make a plan-for permanent improvements and then to proveed along that plan a little at a time as funds for its costs are forthcoming. This would seem to be far wiser, as you say, than temporary patch work.

Sincerely yours,

ARG:M

Secretary for Latin America.



COPYRIGHT, MEMS, Accurate these common description of the much of fernices of those partitions of the Atemotic